
TWO LIGHTS 
Rotary Club of South Portland – Cape Elizabeth 

June 19, 2013 
 
 
UPCOMING PROGRAMS: 
 
June 26 – Potluck at St. Bartholomew Church, 8 Two Lights Road, Cape Elizabeth. There will be a 
$10 charge to benefit the club’s Internal Fund. 
 
July 3 – No Meeting – Happy Independence Day! 
 
July 10 – Club Committee Fair 
 
ASSIGNMENTS 

June 26 July 10  July 17 (Lobster Bake) 
Song  Daviero Dobson Knight 
Invocation Ray  Redman Reimensnider 
Raffle Gift Danois  Russell  Daviero 
Conductor Dobson Dube  Dunphy 
 
 
MARK YOUR CALENDAR: 
 
June 22 – Food Cupboard BBQ fundraiser, Holy Cross Church, SP, 5-7 ($8 adults; $5 children, $20 
families).  
 
June 29 – Ft. Williams Arboretum Garden Tour, 10:00 – 3:00, 402 Pulpit Rock Rd, Cape Elizabeth  
 
July 17 – Lobsterbake – Please respond to the email that Anne sent by way of Kathy Ray. 
 
July 20 – Food Cupboard BBQ fundraiser, St. John’s Church, SP 
 
July 28 – Rotary Spring Point 5k Classic – see more info below. 
 
 
What’s New With Our Members 
Happy Birthday to  
 Dan Davidson (June 30) 
 Sue Sturtevant (4th of July!) 
 Eric Segee (July 6) 
 Sybil Riemensnider (July 8) 
 



Anniversary Congratulations to  
 Nancy & Scott Irving (June 30) 
 Joan & Joe Frustaci (July 6) 
 Joe & Ibby Conroy (July 7) 
 Jason & Heather Seymour (July 9) 
 
Welcome David! We welcomed our newest member David Rogers into the club tonight. David 
is originally from Castine and has lived in Cape Elizabeth for 17 years. He previously was in city 
planning and banking, and is now the Director of Marketing at Kindred Assisted Living – Village 
Crossings. His civic activities have included membership on the Concord, NH City Council, and 
president of the Concord Hospital Board of Trustees. He is interested in historic preservation and 
environmental issues – and anything to do with boating! WELCOME, WELCOME!! 
 
Soup Kitchen Correction: 
We neglected to include soup kitchen regular DAVE BAGDASARIAN in the list of soup 
kitchen helpers last week. 
 
A Family Fun Day that Lived up to its Name – All agreed that Family Fun Day really was a lot 
of fun – it didn’t hurt that it was a gorgeous day. Not only was it fun, but we earned $1,113! 
Kudos to Frank Butterworth for overseeing the entire event, and to Kathy Cotter for leading our 
club’s participation. Here are all the other folks who helped make it such a great success (in the 
order that Kathy gave them to me, which I think is by shift): 
 
Tony Wagner, John LoBosco, Bags, Dan Davidson, Sybil, Adrienne, Fawn Dunphy, Brian 
Murphy, Chuck Redman, Bill Daviero, Anne Swift-Kayatta, Mike McGovern, Bill Anderson, 
Mike Tranfaglia, Tom Meyers, Nancy Hawes, Phil Dube, Doug Schauf, David Lourie, Bill 
Phillips, Anamaria Gonzalez, Nancy Irving, Scott Irving, Bob Danielson, Michelle Danois, Jack 
Roberts, Marc Mutty 
 
Road Race – Help & Runners Wanted – Everything is in place and sponsors lined up for the 
road race on Sunday, July 28. What we need now is runners and volunteers for the day of the 
race. This will involve registration and flagging and will only take a couple hours (7 – 9). We 
will need a lot of volunteers so please consider recruiting your family & friends to help out. This 
is a great tune-up for the Beach to Beacon, so let all your running friends know about the race! 
Thank you to Tori Russell for creating a Facebook page for the race. 
 
Food Cupboard Update – Marc has put together an Ad Hoc Committee that is brainstorming 
and doing research to assist with the fast-approaching move of the South Portland Food 
Cupboard. Attendees at the first meeting were Sybil, Bob Flynn, David Lourie, Bill Anderson, 
Dan & Edie Davidson, Marge Barker, Nancy Irving, Joe Conroy, Kathy Cotter, Tony Wagner and 
Marc. If you couldn’t make that meeting but are interested in helping out, let Marc know of your 
interest. 
 
More Responsibilities for Marc – In addition to spearheading the Food Cupboard assistance, 
Marc has also agreed to eventually take over the duties as secretary. He will begin shadowing 
Paul to learn the secretary’s job and this fall he will gradually take over the duties and officially 



become secretary on January 1, 2014. Thanks so much for agreeing to take on this role, Marc, 
and thanks to Paul for all of his many years of service as club secretary! 
 
What is the Deal with the Raffle?  - First Cyndie won 3 weeks in a row, and now Bill Daviero 
has won two weeks in a row – this time a gift certificate to Nonesuch Books donated by Bob 
Danielson.  
 
2012-2013 Rotary Year Wrap-Up – Outgoing president Bob took this opportunity to thank 
NUMEROUS people who have helped to make this a successful Rotary year. He also described 
some of the accomplishments that he – and we – can be proud of over the past year: 
 
 Re-instituting Theater Night as a successful fundraiser 
 Increasing the number of high school scholarships that we fund 
 Laying the groundwork for the Spring Point Road Race as a new fundraiser 
 Our role in funding plans for the Children’s Garden at Fort Williams 
 Assistance to Veterans, through providing beds and travel vouchers 
 Ongoing support of the South Portland Food Cupboard and the Soup Kitchen 
 Support of local organizations such as Simple Gifts and Hassle to Tassel 
 Public Works and Senior Citizens luncheons 
 Hands-on help to individuals in the community 

 
These and many other contributions and activities made this a great year – congratulations and 
thanks to Bob and the Board for your leadership this past year! 
 
 

 


